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The ceremonial final steel beam was placed atop the new Quincy High School science and
technology wing as the project's subcontractors, construction team and design team watched. The
topping off ceremony marked a substantial milestone toward completion of the project. Members of
the school committee, building committee and school staff joined the celebration, as well. 

The speaking program included comments from the project's architect, Symmes Maini & McKee
Associates, and the construction management firm overseeing the project, Gilbane Building Co.
Gilbane's project manager, James Driscoll, thanked the trade workers for their dedication to quality
and maintaining safe work practices. Following the speaking program and raising of the beam, an
appreciation luncheon was held for the sub and trade contractors. 

Construction of the new high school is taking place in phases on the site of the existing high school,
which remains open during construction. The phases have been carefully planned to minimize
disruption to the school day balanced with maximizing safety and efficiency.  

The 330,000 s/f new high school will provide state-of-the-art education technologies throughout, and
will include high performance and green building elements.  The project's design and approach
target meeting Mass Collaborative for High Performance Schools (MA-CHPS) criteria to gain
additional grant funds from the MSBA. For example, typical classrooms will have sloped acoustical
ceilings to allow for greater daylighting and tall operable windows with room dimming shades. These
types of amenities are not only energy efficient, but also provide for a better learning environment. 

The city's construction manager, Gilbane Building Co., is one of the top construction managers in
the country, and has been recognized as a leading educational builder in the U.S. by Engineering
News Record Magazine and Building Design & Construction magazine.
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